
 
 

 
 

16 November 2020 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Further to my previous letter dated 12 November 2020, I have now been able to get a more accurate 
picture of staff absence over the next two-week period. 
 
Unfortunately, an increased number of teachers have been told to Self-Isolate and the picture has 
developed somewhat over the weekend. 
 
The planned return date for students in Year 9 and Year 10 is now Thursday 26 November 2020. 
 
Details of how your child can access their work through Google Classroom will be available  
by 08:00 am every morning, and there is a marked increase in the amount of virtual lessons for students 
when compared with Lockdown that took place earlier this year. 
 
For those students who are keyworker Students (ie emergency services, NHS or school based staff) or 
those with an Educational Health Care Plan, we would request parents/cares contact Ms K Glover on 
kglover@speters.org.uk to confirm whether their child will need to come to school as usual, as we will of 
course be able to assist with their attendance once again. 
 
For any student who is in receipt of Free School Meals, we will again provide an online link for a 
supermarket voucher of your choice to the value of an additional £9.00 in order to meet our obligation in 
providing food whilst your child is not in school. 
 
We will continue to monitor this situation carefully and should there be a change to this arrangement then 
we will let you know as soon as possible. 
 
I recognise the disruption that this decision may cause you, however, please rest assured that it has not 
been taken lightly and ensures that we continue to put the safety and well-being of all members of our 
school community first. 
 
Thank you for all your continued support and understanding in these very challenging and difficult times. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
J Arnold 
Principal. 
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